


March 17, 2015 

Representative Lynn Gattis 

Chair, Education Finance Subcommittee 

AK State Legislature 

State Capitol Room 500 

Juneau AK, 99801   

 

Dear Rep. Gattis: 

 

Please accept this letter of support for HB107.  In the last 20 plus years, my husband received his Master’s 

Degree from the University Alaska Anchorage (UA), and I have taken classes at UA, served as a guest lecturer 

and am in my second term on the Mat-Su College Advisory Board.   

 

UA was commissioned to serve the “North and its diverse peoples.”  The achievement of the University’s 

mission begins with the Board of Regents, which is responsible for UA policy and management through the 

President.  In its “Shaping Alaska’s Future” initiative, UA promises that “the diversity of UA faculty, staff and 

administrators reflects the diversity of Alaska’s peoples.”  This applies to diversity in region as well as culture.   

 

For the last 40 years, Mat-Su’s population growth has outpaced other regions of the state.  Since 2000, Mat-Su’s 

population has grown from 50,000 to almost 100,000 people and is home to the second largest school district in 

Alaska.  Mat-Su College, an extended college of UAA, has also significantly grown and altered its course 

offerings to respond to the needs of the business and education sectors of our community.  It has created 

“productive partnerships”—another goal of UA’s Shaping Alaska’s Future initiative—along the way.   

 

Mat-Su College has evolved from a community college that offered a range of special interest classes for 

community members to one that serves a younger, degree-seeking student body.  It currently enrolls over 2000 

students per semester and is a major conduit of students to the UA system.  In fact, 12.6% of UA’s first-time, 

degree-seeking Alaska freshman were from the Mat-Su.  Mat-Su College has grown its endowment over the 

years to over half a million dollars and has had competent leadership that worked hard to advance UA’s mission 

in Mat-Su and ensure the College enhanced and grew the UA system. 

 

Nevertheless, since its inception, excluding Student Regents, not one Regent has originated from the Mat-Su 

Borough.  This lack of representation is unacceptable and clearly does not meet UA’s goal of diversity in its 

leadership.  Despite Mat-Su’s importance to the UA system, its population growth and future potential, it has 

been left out of the University’s leadership, strategic discussions and governance decisions.  This must be 

rectified in a way that will strengthen UA’s leadership structure and help build a stronger higher education 

system for AK.  HB107 does just that.  Thank you for your work in sponsoring and advancing this bill Rep. 

Gattis.  I support HB107 and will advocate for its passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Elizabeth Ripley 
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